Objections to Trans-Pennine Woodhead Route upgrade
Anne Robinson of Friends of the Peak District and CPRE South Yorkshire said: ‘The A628 Woodhead route passes straight through the heart of the Peak District National Park which has the strongest protection in the country. Government proposals for upgrading the route would cause immense damage to well-loved landscapes and European nature conservation sites.’
· The study recommending the A628 upgrade is not worth the paper it is written on. It followed neither Government guidance nor transport policy. With a narrow focus on the trunk route and its verges, it excluded rail options and the use of the M62 where hard shoulder running measures have recently increased route capacity. The investigation by the Highways Agency and the Department for Transport rejected MTRU’s proposed alternative demand management package without proper testing, contrary to the Government’s own WebTAG guidance. 

· Upgrading the A628 has already failed at one public inquiry. The same piecemeal approach as was taken in 2007 with the Mottram-Tintwistle bypass will lead to the same disastrous consequences of a new road penetrating into the National Park, increased traffic from the removal of the Longdendale bottleneck and reassignment of traffic from the M62, and adverse environmental impacts all along the route.

· Road building in National Parks conflicts with Government policy. ‘There is a strong presumption against any significant road widening or the building of new roads through a Park, unless it can be shown there are compelling reasons for the new or enhanced capacity and with any benefits outweighing the costs very significantly. Any investment in trunk roads should be directed to developing routes for long distance traffic which avoid the Parks
.’


· The Peak District National Park is a huge asset to the nation.  The finest open land, beautiful landscapes and rare wildlife should not be destroyed in the name of development. The Park’s substantial economic value and the wellbeing of citizens depend on the integrity of its environment.

· Connectivity can be significantly improved without damaging new road building, as shown by research from the Metropolitan Transport Research Unit (MTRU)
. A package of measures routing HGVs via the M62, active travel for local people and slower speeds would free up road space for longer journeys and contribute to wider sustainability and health objectives in the area.
· A new fast trans-Pennine rail link for both passengers and freight is also needed, as proposed in ‘One North: A proposition for an interconnected North’ published by the Northern Powerhouse of Leeds, Liverpool, Manchester, Newcastle and Sheffield cities. ‘One North’ recognises that the environmental constraints, i.e. the National Park, that exist between Sheffield and Manchester prohibit the development of a new road link. 
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